
The Executive Committee has held three meetings since the September 16, 2005 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

NCA

The SOM has been asked to assist with the university’s accreditation process by providing some specific information for the NCA site visit.  Departmental chairs and associate deans will be receiving an e-mail with an attachment with the information requested by NCA.
Geriatrics Chair Search
Negotiations continue with Dr. Paul Katz.  A final decision within the next four weeks is expected.
Assistant Dean for Minority Affairs
Dr. Gary Le Roy has been named the new Assistant Dean for Minority and Student Affairs.  Dr. Le Roy began his duties on December 1, 2004.

Union Contract Negotiations
Union contract negotiations will begin in the very near future.  The committee will be updated as new information becomes available.
B. STATE ISSUES:
Budget
The governor is slated to release this year’s budget on or around February 10th.   It is of note that Mike DeWine has given a great deal of support to higher education, by meeting with key state leaders supporting higher educations’ role in improving Ohio’s economy.  It is felt this will have a positive impact for higher education.  
Regional Translational Research Center Planning Grant
The School of Medicine is a part of a Regional Translational Research Center Planning Grant to develop a mechanism to share resources that will benefit us and all other participating institutions.  Dr. Robert Fyffe is working with on this planning grant, which is currently in the preliminary stages.  If any committee members have questions or ideas to offer, they are encouraged to contact Dr. Fyffe.
C.
NATIONAL ISSUES

Wallace H. Coulter Foundation-Research Partnership Program

Dr. Crosby gave a brief overview of who and what the Wallace H. Coulter Foundation Research Partnership Program is.  This foundation was developed to support collaborative efforts in departments of bioengineering and medical schools to develop projects that may have an impact on industry by creating a marketable product.  The university is in a good position to compete for one of these grants.

AAMC/Jung Lawsuit

Currently there is an effort to plead around the legislation that protects the match.  This will probably be thrown out again, but all will be watching this lawsuit for further developments.

USMLE STEP II Clinical Skills Examination

Ninety-eight of the 126 medical schools responded to a survey regarding the clinical skills exam.  Of those surveyed, 55% will be making curriculum modifications.

Student Tuition
Dr. Part gave an update on where our medical school ranks amongst public medical schools in regards to tuition for the academic year 2004-2005 as published by the AAMC.  Wright State University SOM ranks 28th in overall costs compared with other public universities.  It was noted that Ohio State University ranked 9th overall.  A brief discussion of how this translates to future tuition increase followed.

AAMC/Update

Dr. Part announced that Dr. Jordan J. Cohen, President of the AAMC will be stepping down.  A search committee is now being formed to fill the position.  Dr. Cohen had been in this position for the last twelve years and will be missed.  The committee will be updated as additional information becomes available.
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